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Since we sometimes 

take for granted the most 

precious life has to offer -

our health, our families and our 

friends - this holiday provides us a 

special opportunity to reflect upon our 

good fortune. In the process it is also 

worth noting that in 1986 you have made 

meaningful contributions to the quality 

of life for the flying public 

throughout Alaska. 
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Open season 

As noted in last month's issue of 
Intercom, Federal Employees Health 
Benefits Open Season is from November 
10 through December 5, 1986. Alaskan 
Region employees may enroll in any of 
the first 13 plans listed in the Plan 
Comparison Brochure for 1987. New 
enrollments and changes in enrollment 
will be effective January 4, 1987. 

E�cept under the most extenuating
circumstances the changes and new 
enrollments must be dated not later 
than December 5, 1986, and forwarded 
to Jean Pershall, employee relations 
specialist, AAL-16. 

If you have questions please contact 
Jean at 271-5816. 
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FAA World returns 

Within a month, the FAA will publish a 
new 12-page tabloid version of FAA 
World. The new monthly publication 
not only will present news and 
features in a livelier and more 
readable format, but also will 
significantly reduce printing costs in 
comparison with the old magazine 
format. 

Articles in the November issue will 
focus on FAA's new drug testing 
program, improved surveillance and 
communications on the North Pacific 
(NOPAC) routes, FAAers honored at the 
DOT's annual awards ceremony, the Air 
Traffic Facility of the Year winners 
and the opportunities afforded by ICAO 
job assignments. There also will be a 
new "Federal Notebook" feature 
designed to keep employees up to rlate 
on changes in personnel and retirement 
programs, 

Wheeler gets thanks 

The following is an excerpt from a

letter received by Jeff Wheeler, air 
traffic controller, Cold Bay Flight 
Service Station. 

Dear Mr. Wheeler: 

"Reeve Aleutian Airways wishes to 
express our thanks for your assistance 
in dealing with the medical emergency 
that occurred September 17, 1986, on 
Flight 186. 

Our captain and flight attendant both 
commended your actions as professional. 

Once again, thank you for your efforts 
in response to the emergency. Please 
accept the flight bag and hat as a

token of our appreciation, and for 
being a part, of Team Reeve." 

Sincerely, 
John G. Isgrigg, Director 

Training, Safety, Security 



Winter driving 

from: Harold Brown 
AAL-52Bl 

The winter season is fast approaching 
says the nip in the air and the snow 
coming down the mountains. Here are a 
few tips to make the winter more 
enjoyable for vehicle operators. 

1. Have your vehicle tuned up and in
good running condition.

2. Have good winter snow tires; i.e.,
all-season radials, studded snow
tires, or carry snow chains. Tires
should be properly inflated.

3. Clean all windows before putting
the vehicle into motion. There is a
fine for each window that is not
cleared if the police should stop you.

4. When braking at any time, remove
your foot from the gas pedal and tap
the brake gently several times to
eliminate skidding. Also, place the
car in neutral to help cut down on
skidding in an emergency situation.

5. Leave sufficient space between you
and the car ahead during inclement
weather - 1 car length for every
10 mph.

6. Dress accordingly. Remember the
weather can change rapidly so be
prepared. If you are not wearing warm
boots, gloves, ear coverings, etc.,
keep them in the car. An accident can
happen to anyone at anytime and
without proper clothing frostbite or
hypothermia could be the result.

7. Keep a blanket, a shovel and a
working flashlight with you for
emergency situations. The life you
save may be

,. 

Hotline numbers 

ADMINISTRATOR'S HOTLINE: 
FTS 267-9532 or 

(202) 267-9532

SAFETY HOTLINE: 
800-255-1111

CONSUMER HOTLINE: 
800-FAA-SURE

DOT/OIG HOTLINE: 
800-424-9071

GAO HOTLINE : 
(202) 789-0232

3% pay raise 

The January 1, 1987, raise for federal 
employees including GS and WG, will be 
3 percent instead of the 2 percent 
reconunended by the White House. The 
authorization for the 3 percent raise 
for civilian and military employees 
was included in the 1987 
Appropriations Bill signed October 22 
by President Reagan. While Congress 
had previously recommended 3 percent 
hikes across the board, the White 
House recommended 2 percent for 
civilian employees and 4 percent for 
military personnel. 

.. 

FEDERAL PAY SCALES F9lt Yf!HTE COLLAR EMPLOY ES 
.. l I I • I • , • • 

3 

10 

I Ult t.toO 10.210 10.57'11 10.ffl II.Off 11,,cJ 11,711 ll,735 ll.Old 

2 10.111 11.071 11.430 ll.731 II.NI 12.215 12,IM 12.913 ll.212 13.tll 

I 11,lm 12.ltl 12.IM 12.911 IJ,J?• ll,717 1•.1eo 14,Hl 14,t,46 15.339 

• IU4a IJ.110 , .. 132 \4..676 11,011 11,411 15,toQ ,e.l•a "·'" 11.221 

I , ... u IUII IUIO 11.300 11,7111 17,212 11.111 IUIO 1,., .. 11,211 

• 11.121 17.ffl 17,121 11.17' 11.721 11.211 11.127 I0.371 IO.ffl 11 • ..0 

, IUM 11.170 It.SU I0,19' IO.IOII 21.411 22.030 22....a 25.25' 13.111 

• - 21,011 21.eft 22.317 23.04t U.723 2',.01 25.07'11 Zl,717 U.435 

I 22.411 2).207 23.951 2•,705 as.• .. - 21.152 27.701 21,4,0 21.199 

II 2',732 2'.HI 21.JIO Z7.I04 21.021 2U52 2U71 30.SOO . JI.la< l2.I .. 

u 27.172 21.071 21.IM 2UIO 30.7" !1.702 32.101 33.114 34.420 35.321 

II lU'7 SJ.Ill 34,731 lS.121 le.Ill 37,117 JI.OU 40.111 41,25S ''·"' 

II 31.727 40.011 41.lOI 42,IOO '3.ftl ,a.112 44,473 47.714 ,,.oss 50.:i.. 

14 ... ,u '7.2M 4UU IOJll 11.113 53.311 l',tll '4431 st.Ml 59,411 

11 13.1311 11.114 17,411 lt.212 11,QOI 12.IOO "·"" 61.311 M.112 69.971 

II IJ.131 11.240 17.341 tt.•eo 1u111• ,, __ ,,.,ea• n.110• 11.,, ••
17 11t11• "'""" , .. _ 11.lu• 1J.t1r 

II N,IQ• 

;::.:::.:::,i::::-.=·-... ·-·-.................. c..... ................... JQMI. 



4 

People and awards 

** LETTER OF COMMENDATION** 

Peter S. Smith, air traffic control 
specialist (ATCS), Fairbanks Flight 
Service Station (FSS) 

** LETTERS OF APPRECIATION ** 

Jack Maywood and Bill Hedrick, 
maintenance mechanics, North Alaska 
Sector Field Office 

Steve Groeneveld, ATCS, Dillingham FSS 

** 35-YEAR SERVICE PIN** 

Phil Hatzfeld, supervisory electronics 
technician, Nome Sector Field Office 

** 3- YEAR SERVICE PIN** 

Lisa Welsh, ATCS, Dillingham FSS 

** RETIREMENT** 

Neil Thalaker, electronics engineer, 
AAL-450 

** TRANSFERS/PROMOTIONS** 

Phyllis Bremer, ATCS, transferred from 
the Fairbanks FSS to the Seattle 
automated FSS 

Charles Kelly, formerly an ATCS, 
Anchorage FSS; now an accident 
prevention specialist, FSD0-62, Juneau 

Sandra Ward, formerly AAL-16, now an 
employee development specialist, AAL-17 

Doyle Shaw, ATCS, transferred from 
Juneau Tower to Fairbanks Tower 

Kevin Cain, ATCS, transferred from 
Bethel Tower to Fairbanks Tower 

Sally McMullen, ATCS, transferred from 
the training pool to Fairbanks Tower 

Shaun Keane, ATCS, transferred from 
the trainjng pool to Bethel Tower 

Robert Alker, ATCS, transferred from 
the training pool to Juneau Tower 

Agatha "Puggy" Eubanks, secretary, 
Fairbanks ATCT, has moved to 
Pensacola, Florida 

Anthony McCray, ATCS, transferred from 
Merrill Tower to Los Angeles Tower 

Myron Frost, ATCS, King Salmon, first 
duty assignment 

Judith Kerr, secretary, AAL-460, has 
moved to Oregon 

Flora Robinson, ATCS, trainee, 
assigned to Northway FSS 

Michael O'Donnell, ATCS, transferred 
from McGrath FSS to Juneau FSS 

Roslynne Reed, personnel management 
specialist, NW Mountain Region, has 
been selected as labor relations 
specialist, AAL-16 (pickup date 
December 7) 

Dave Brubaker, human resource 
specialist, AAL-10; new employee 

Leona Huffman, editorial assistant, 
Word Processing Branch, AAL-61, new 
employee 

Gary Ellingson, ATCS, transferred from 
Juneau FSS to Minot, North Dakota FSS 

Patricia Callahan, ATCS trainee, Kenai 
ATCT 

David Patterson, ATCS, transferred 
from Dillingham FSS to McMinnville, 
Oregon 

** DEATH** 

Sherrod Kendall, FAA retiree, passed 
away on October 28, 1986; he was 
manager, Plans and Programs Branch, 
AAL-510, upon his retirement from FAA 



"Back to basics" 
The "Back to Basics" general aviation 
safety program will be closing out its 
first year of operation with a 
three-month look at safe aircraft 
fueling practices. 

During the 12-week period that began 
October 21, approximately 80 accident 
prevention specialists (APS) will 
emphasize fueling and related safety 
problems at over 1,000 safety seminars 
across the country. They will be 
using special slide presentations and 
other materials to highlight four 
specific fueling problems and 
situations. They are (1) water 
contamination of fuel, (2) misfueling 
piston-engine aircraft with jet fuel, 
(3) when and when not to use auto fuel
in aircraft, and (4) managing on-board
fuel to insure a safe arrival at the
intended destination.

Initiated January 1, 1986, for a 
three-year run, the Back to Basics 
program focuses on a new subject every 
three months. Those covered during 
the first nine months were takeoffs 
and landings, midair collision 
avoidance, and routine/hazardous 
weather problems. Administrator 
Donald Engen noted in a recent speech 
to the Aircraft Builders Council that 
more than 280,000 pilots attended 
safety meetings during the first six 
months of the program. 

Carter bids adieu 
from: Tom Carter 

FSD0-63 

"I want to thank everyone in the 
Alaskan Region who supported and made 
my work in the Accident Prevention 
Program so enjoyable. 

In order to be successful the 
. 

, 

Accident Prevention Program must have 
the su�port of many people, especially
those in the bush who have the 

day-to-day contact with the working 

J 5 
pilots. I am very proud of the 
assistance I received from everyone -
from scheduling meetings and getting 
attendance to actual presentations to 
the audience. There is no way an 
accident prevention specialist can 
ever work alone. I am sure my 
successor will need the same fine 
cooperation you gave me. 

Again, I want to thank all of you. 
You have been great." 

The preceding message from Tom Carter 
comes to you as he and Irene (AAL-204) 
head for Seattle's FSD0-61 at Boeing 
Field. Good luck to both of you. 

News in brief 

The FAA rule which requires smoke 
detectors to be installed in the 
lavatories of large airliners went into 
effect on October 29. These devices 
must be designed to warn pilots or 
flight attendants of undetected fires 
burning in the closed lavatories. The 
rule was adopted when inspections 
following the June 1983 fatal fire on 
an Air Canada jet indicated trash 
receptacles had lost their capability 
to contain fires with normal wear. 

* * *

Through the first nine months of 1986, 
the FAA initiated certificate actions 
(suspensions and revocations) against 
62 air carriers. There were 15 actions 
in August and September alone, all 
involving Part 135 operators. Since 
January 1, 1985, the agency has 
initiated a total of 114 certificate 
actions. 

* * *

With a group of top FAA managers 
standing by, ground was broken for the 
new Management Training School 
buildings in Palm Coast, Florida, on 
October 16. The three buildings being 
erected at the new site are expected 
to be completed in about a year. 

* * *
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Special specialists 

by: Ray Ballantyne 
former manager of the Bethel ATCT 

In today's world of category III 
approaches, conflict alert, and 
airport surface radar, it may seem 
antiquated or even backward to 
consider a tower conducting most of 
its instrument operations through 
special visual flight rules (SVFR) 
clearances without any form of radar 
whatsoever. However, the people at 
Bethel Tower prefer to think of it as 
air traffic control at its grassroots. 

Bethel is located on the western coast 
of Alaska near the Bering Sea and 
serves as the hub for more than 65 
villages on the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta, 
an area approximately the size of the 
State of Oregon. Bethel Tower is a 
level-I non-approach-control tower 
controlling the aircraft that serve 
this large area where there are 
literally no roads, and all goods and 
supplies must be transported by air or 
sea. During the long winter months, 
the Kuskokwim River freezes thick 
enough to support snowmachines, cars 
and even 18-wheelers. Some 
commodities are transported as far as 
80 miles on this frozen waterway, 
which is plowed by local communities 
and the State of Alaska, and has a 
speed limit of 55 mph. 

During the spring "breakup" and fall 
"freezeup" the river is unusable for 
transportation, leaving air service as 
the only alternative. The weather at 
this time is typically low clouds and 
low visibilities requiring SVFR 
clearance to operate in the control 
zone. This combination of events 
often creates busy days for the five 
specialists and manager of the tower. 

Bethel Tower is the fifth busiest 
tower in the Alaskan Region, averaging 
close to 85,000 operations a year. 
The airport meets phase I of the 
qualifying criteria for terminal radar 
and an ASR with BRITE is in the budget 

cycle, but funding has not yet been 

obtained. So the best piece of 
equipment to identify aircraft from 
the tower at this time is a good pair 
of binoculars. 

Because Bethel's weather is directly 
influenced by the Bering Sea, and the 
terrain surrounding Bethel is virtually 
flat wetland tundra for 65 miles, it is 
not uncommon for stratus clouds below 
1,000 feet above the ground to roll in 
and stay for days or even weeks at a 
time. Visibility varies with the type 
of weather system, but often remains 
good below the low overcast. 

Single engine aircraft are primarily 
used by the ten air taxi operators in 
Bethel because most of the village 
airstrips are gravel runways less than 
3,000 feet long. Flights conducted 
when the weather is below VFR minima 
are accomplished with SVFR clearances 
in the control zone, because single 
engine IFR operations by an air taxi 
aircraft are basically prohibited by 
FAR 135. 

For these reasons Bethel Tower probably 
works more SVFR operations than any 
other tower in the system. It is not 
uncommon to issue over 150 clearances 
in one day, and over 7,000 have been 
issued in a year. The tower is given 
control of the Bethel control zone for 
conducting SVFR operations through a 
letter of agreement with Anchorage 
ARTCC. By employing visual separation 
through seeing the aircraft and issuing 
instructions to ensure separation, 
instructing pilots to maintain visual 
separation from aircraft they report in 
sight, using altitude separation from 
departing IFR aircraft, and of course 
the time honored one-in-one-out 
principle, SVFR operations are 
conducted in a safe and efficient 
manner. 

With these separation tools, Bethel's 
"special" specialists go to work 
keeping the aircraft that deliver 
everything from Cokes to Pampers to 
the kitchen sink moving smoothly and 
efficiently. Once you get used to it, 

it is kind of nice to get back to the 
basics. 



Medical notes 

flu season 

by: Mary Grindrod 
AAL-300 

The flu season is upon us and we have 
already had a number of questions 
about taking flu shots. Annual 
vaccination with inactivated influenza 
vaccine is considered the single most 
important measure to prevent or to 
lessen the severity of influenza 
infection and is recommended for high 
risk groups. 

Vaccination against influenza is 
generally recommended for adults and 
children with chronic pulmonary, 
cardiovascular or renal disease; 
chronic metabolic diseases such as 
diabetes mellitus, chronic severe 
anemia such as sickle cell disease, or 
immunological impairment. Vaccinations 
are also recommended for residents of 
nursing homes and other chronic-care 
facilities, and for people who are 65 
or older. 

A clue to whether your medical 
condition is chronic would be if the 
cardiovascular or pulmonary systems 
are severe enough to have required 
medical follow-up or hospitalization 
during the preceding year. The age 
range of 65 or older would be 
considered a moderate medical risk of 
influenza related complications. If 
you have children who are receiving 
long-term aspirin therapy, they may 
theoretically be at a risk of 
developing Reye's syndrome after 
influenza infections. There is also 
some discussion about the benefit to 
nursing home residents; however, if 
receiving the vaccine does not prevent 
the influenza infection, it will 
decrease the severity of illness and 
prevent serious complications. 

Receiving the vaccine can cause some 
adverse effects such as local redness, 
soreness, and induration at the 
injection site for a day or two in 
some patients. 

Less often, fever, chills, myalgia and 
malaise may occur, beginning six to 12 
hours after vaccination and lasting 
one to two days - such effects are 
more frequent in children who receive 
whole virus vaccine. Hypersensitivity 
reactions are rare, but the vaccines 
should not be given to patients who 
have previously had serious allergic 
reactions to eggs or egg products. 

We are not offering the vaccine in our 
office this year. The vaccine is 
available through the Anchorage Health 
Department at 825 "L" Street. They 
are only interested in giving the 
vaccine to persons age 60 and over and 
to chronically ill people. The fee is 
$10.00 and the injections are 
available Mondays and Wednesdays from 
8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. and on Thursdays 
from 1 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. 

I checked with the folks at FIRST CARE 
medical facility, 3710 Woodland Drive, 
and they offer the vaccine for $15.00. 

If you want or need the vaccine, you 
may wish to check with your family 
physician. 

288 to 160 

The new limit on compensatory time 
balances for FAA employees will be 
reduced from 288 hours to 160 hours 
beginning December 20. Employees 
having a balance greater than 160 
hours in the pay period ending 
December 20 (pay period 26) will be 
compensated for the difference between 
their balance and 160 hours. The paid 
off "comp time" will appear in checks 
dated December 30. 

9 
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FY-87 budget 

Congress and President Reagan have 
approved a $4.8 billion appropriation 
to run the FAA·in FY-1987. 

Included in the FY-1987 appropriation 
law is provision for the 3 percent pay 
raise for all employees beginning in 
January. 

As usual, "Operations" account for the 
lion's share of the budget. It is 
$2.8 billion and provides for a 
controller workforce of not less than 
15,100 by the end of FY-1987. It also 
specifies that 70 percent of the 
controllers eligible to be full 
performance level must achieve full 
performance status by that date. 

Funds also are included for hiring 72 
inspectors in addition to the 138 
requested in the budget submission. 
Congress also added $3 million to pay 
for the training associated with the 
directed hiring of controllers, 
inspectors and technicians. 

Facilities and equipment spending for 
FY-1987 is pegged at $804.6 million. 
Major projects include funds for ARTCC 
automation contracts and $98.4 million 
for the continuing design competition 
phase of the Advanced Automation 
System. 

The R&D budget is $141.7 million. 
Major projects include airport security 
and weapons detection research, as well 
as the voice switching communication 
system program. 

Safety commission 

is established 
Before it adjourned October 18, the 
99th Congress approved the 
establishment of an Aviation Safety 
Commission to study the FAA 
organization and functions with the 
aim of improving the agency's 
effectiveness and enhancing air safety. 

The legislation calls for the seven 
Commission members to be appointed by 
the President within 30 days of the 
bill's enactment and to hold its first 
meeting within another 30 days. 

Among the issues the Commission will 
examine are (1) whether FAA has 
adequately used its resources to 
ensure air safety, (2) whether its 
dual roles of promoting aviation and 
ensuring air safety conflict, and (3) 
whether it would function more 
efficiently as an independent 
organization. Also examined will be 
FAA management-employee relationships. 

The Commission is scheduled to submit 
an initial report to the President and 
both Houses of Congress within nine 
months and a final report in 18 months. 

Anderson a winner 
A pioneer black aviator who influenced 
the careers of many past and current 
FAAers is this year's winner of the 
National Aeronautic Association's 
Frank G. Brewer Trophy. 

He is Charles A. "Chief" Anderson who 
became the first black transport pilot 
in 1929 and later was chief pilot at 
the Tuskegee, Alabama, World War II 
training facility for black aviators. 
The trophy was presented to Anderson 
on October 15 by Chuck Yeager in 
Washington, D.C. 

Tuskegee graduates still with the 
agency include Spann Watson and Lewis 
Still from air traffic, Ted Robinson 
and Joe Bennett from the Teterboro 
GADO, and Roy Ely from the Atlanta 
GADD. FAAers on the selection 
committee were Don Clausen and Philip 
Woodruff of Public Affairs. 



Ed Kiss (right), manager, 
Fairbanks AF SFO, 
recently accepted, on 
behalf of the Fairbanks 
Airway Facilities Sector 
Field Office employees, a 
plaque from Dave Morse 
(left), manager, AAL-400, 
in honor of group 
performance from January 
through June 1986. 
The presentation is part 
of an ongoing AF program 
to afford greater 
recognition of group 
accomplishments by field 
employees. Members of 
the Fairbanks AF SFO who 
performed in an exemplary 
manner included: Ed 
Kiss, Louise McVey-;--Paul 
Williams, Ted Shield, 
Robert Blake, Rex 
Boyette, Donald Copeland, 
Daniel Cryer, Daniel 
Deneen, James Penrose, 
John Bailey, Robert 
Salzman, Richard Johnson, 
Harold Durham, John 
Meszaros, Denni�ylor, 
Gary Szmyd, Neil Johnson, 
Sherry McBarnes, Della 
Triggs, Mickey Longoria, 
Charles Popp, Roy Sam, 
Donald Schultz, Charles 
Gilmore, Cruz Torres and 
Alvis King. 

Ann Roberts (left), financial clerical assistant -
cashier, AAL-34, and Elwood Hussey (middle), lead 
travel voucher examiner, AAL-34, were the Alaskan 
Region's nominees for the 19th annual DOT Secretary's 
Award for Excellence. This award is presented to 
those who have achieved outstanding performance in 
all aspects of their work and deserve special 
commendation (GS 1 - 9 and wage grade 1 - 8). Fay 
Lauver (right), program analysis officer, AAL-421, 
was the region's nominee for the DOT Secretary's 
Award for Meritorious Achievement. This award is 
presented in recognition for exceptional achievement 
which substantially contributed to accomplishment of 
the Department's mission or major programs. Although 
these folks were not winners on the national level, 
they are definitely winners in the Alaskan Region. 
Thank you for your outstanding work. 

Gary Ellingson (right), 
ATCS, Juneau FSS, 
receives a Letter of 
Commendation from Al 
Hester, area supervisor. 

Brad Nelson (left), ATCS, 
Juneau FSS, receives a 
Special Achievement Award 
from Al Hester, area 
supervisor. 

11 
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News 

and 

notes 

by: Dave Palmer 
ART CC 

The Alaska Regional Human Relations 
committee held its September meeting 
at King Salmon from September 23 to 
September 25. Our thanks to Bob 
Nelson, Irene Gross, George Reynolds 
and all the other FAA employees at 
King Salmon for their hospitality. 
Attendees at the meeting were Cheryl 
Jackson, Anchorage ARTCC; Terry 
Alexander, headquarters; Becky Moore, 
South Central; Linda Lang, 
Southeastern; Bob McMolin, Northern; 
Debbie West, advisor; Dick Brindley, 
advisor; Allen Hoffman, Western 
alternate. 

NEWS: 

- There are continuing questions on
bid notification procedures, and the
Human Resource Management Division has
followed up on this by preparing an
information letter for supervisors.

- The HRC has made a recommendation to
the director to consider various
methods of employee input in applying
the FAA substance abuse policy to our
workforce. We will distribute
information on this as it becomes
available.

NOTES: 

- The regional HRC has recommended to
the Air Traffic Division that bid
points be awarded for time spent as
controller-in-charge (CIC). We will
have more on this as information
becomes available.

- Hardship pay is still being worked
by a regional office committee. If we
receive any new information we will
forward it in this column.

- The HRC has been asked to inquire
into the POV shipment weight limit to
see if it is set at an appropriate
weight. This question has been taken
to the region and we hope to have more
information after the November meeting.

Next meeting: November 19-20, to be 
held at the Anchorage ARTCC. 

It is the intention of the Regional 
HRC that this information be shared 
with all employees, managers, and 
Employee Participation Groups (EPGs). 
Linda Lang from Southeastern will be 
taking over NEWS & NOTES and any 
suggestions or comments should be 
directed to Linda or myself, Dave 
Palmer, Anchorage ARTCC, 269-1205. 

CFC report 

The FAA's South Central area in the 
Alaskan Region has reached 75 percent 
of its goal two-thirds of the way 
through the 1986-87 Combined Federal 
Campaign (CFC). $20,665 of the 
$25,000 goal had been contributed by 
20 percent of the 868 employees in the 
area as of November 10, according to 
Michael Landon, chairman in the South 
Central area. Landon sends a big 
thank you to all the contributors and 
the keyworkers who have given of their 
time and money. 



Myths and facts 

The following information is the 
conclusion to the myths and facts 
regarding drug testing. 

MYTH: A person can be identified as a 
drug user due to being present in a 
room where marijuana has been smoked. 

FACT: The testing procedures and 
detectable cut-off level are such that 
an individual riding in an automobile, 
attending a rock concert, or being in 
a room where marijuana has been smoked 
would not be reported as positive in a 
drug test. 

* * *

MYTH: Urine specimens can be 
misplaced or mistakenly identified as 
someone else's sample. 

FACT: The chain-of-custody procedure 
is such that an individual urine 
sample is witnessed and controlled 
from the time it is provided by the 
employee or applicant through the 
testing procedure at the laboratory. 
Evidence tape is sealed on the 
specimen bottle. The employee or 
applicant personally signs and 
witnesses the sealing of the sample. 
Strict chain-of-custody procedures 
apply thereafter. 

* * *

MYTH: Consumption of herbal teas and 
poppy seeds produce positive readings. 

FACT: It is possible if someone 
consumed a sufficient quantity of 
European-type poppy seeds that traces 
of morphine could appear in the 
urine. The opium poppy (Papaver 
somniferum) is not grown or available 
in the United States and the poppies 
thus would not have opiate 
derivatives. In some European 
countries, the poppy seeds from bread 
or bakery products do contain this 
material. U.S. drug testing 

laboratories have not reported 
measurable positive readings for 
morphine based on poppy seed 
consumption. 

A specific herbal (coca leaf) tea, 
"Inca" brand, has been identified and 
is no longer available on a purchase 
basis in U.S. food stores. Consumption 
of such tea could provide trace 
elements identified as cocaine; 
however, such tea would have to be 
brewed from coca leaves which are 
prohibited in the U.S. The Federal 
Drug Administration has taken steps to 
prohibit food-stuff products from 
being sold unless the 
cocaine-derivative extraction process 
has been accomplished. 

As a practical matter, tea presently 
available in the U.S. will not produce 
false positives. Poppy seeds in bread 
baked in the United States have not 
and would not provide false positives 
for morphine. Consumption would have 
to be with foreign substances outside 
the U.S. to produce these results. 

* * *

Airports decline 

Despite increases in aviation activity, 
the number of public access airports 
in the United States continues to 
decline. At the end of 1985, the 
nation had 5,858 public access 
airports, a drop of 2 percent from the 
5,987 on the books at the end of 
1983. Administrator Engen cited these 
figures in a recent speech to the 
National Association of State Aviation 
Officials in which he again warned 
that the United States needs new 
airports and additional capacity at 
existing airports if it is to meet 
projected traffic gains in the decades 
ahead. 
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14 DENVER CENTER PRESENTS 

r, .R.R. BKl�EB'I '87 
ASPEN-SNOWMASS,COLORAOO. 

23-28 FEBRUARY, 1987

February 23 - Bua IKYn Stapleton lnteroatiooal Airport I 0:00 Lm. Box luocb prcwided. 

February 24 - Cootineotal Breatfut, atiinc 

February 25 - NASTAI bee, lfOUP pboto, IIOUOWD barbecue 

February 26 - Stiinc or aboppinc 

February 27 - fun bcea Lm. Wine and Cbeeae party 4:30 p.a. 

February 2a - Bua departs I 0:00 La. 

Pl .. e check pm:bp ol your choice: 

O FuU Pact11e- Bua, Coodo, 3 day lift tickets. All eveou $350.00 

O Coodo/EYeou only - $300.00 O Pleue order air from ---- to Aapeo Uonst fare) 

O PrOfidinc own t.raosp«tation to Aapeo 

oe.eo11 only - S 120.00 

N .... (,,_ _________ _ Addrm-----------

CltY------------

Stale _____ ___.. .._ ___ _ 

Holle Pbooe ( 

PAA P1Cilily/f.llployer Wort Phone ( ), _____ _ 

Status: 0 Married OSiacl• Ap 020-30 030-40 040, °"'" Sex: [)Male Ofemale 

lonmut1'1 Name ____________ _ 

OtbenioSUleCood..__ ____________________ __ 

Beddiq Pnlenoce: OQueeo w/ rooae••e OTwio w/ rooawte 

c.ommeota: _______________________ ___ 

Mail f'111dlnlioo aod S50.00 depo1it,... penoo to . BKl�EB'I '87 

(Pleue mate cbecta payable to Stif•t '57) 

2291 WEST EISENHOWEI BOU LEV AID 

LOVELAND, COLORADO &053& 



YOUR CIVIL AIR CLUB PRESENTS -

CHILDRENS CHRISTMAS PARTY 

)jj 
SATURDAY,. DECEMBER 6, 1986 - 1:30 to 4:30 

ELMENDORF RECREADON CENTER 

( SEE VICKIE SHERBURNE-AAL 450- IF YOU NEED A MAP) 
PLEASE HELP WITH COOKIE DONATIONS CONTACT PATSY NORSWORTHY X 5838 

�
VJ 

VJ 

-.< R�
;§ 

0 
�·:- �� � 

�·�� � �� cY 
VJ 

t> 
�, t--.,00 

(J-t (JV 
� 

REFRESHMENTS 

ALL F.A.A. CHILDREN WELCOME 

PLEASE LE T VICKIE KNOW BY MONDAY NO ON - DEC. ,
st 

THE N A MES OF

CHILDREN A TTENDING SO SHE CAN TURN IN A LIST TO ELMENDO RF SECURITY. 




